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Newsletter 13 

9th December 2022 

   

 

Christmas Activities 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

I write today with a request for help in a very sensitive matter. A matter 
That I wish that none of our families ever experience but unfortunately 
it is a part of life. That is bereavement.   
 

Over the years and with a very heavy heart, I have found myself as a 
class teacher and now leading the school supporting children who have 
lost loved ones and parents. For any child, the trauma of this is immense 
and the need for support and a safe space is essential.  At Chase Lane, we 
have amazing pastoral care for all of our children, but we would love to 
develop a memorial garden in which children can be reflective and enjoy 
their memories in a safe space.  
 

The design of the garden will be completed by 
the children but the building of pathways etc. 
could be very expensive. It is on that note, 
that I reach out to all families with a Chase 
Lane style DIY SOS request. We are looking 
for some complimentary labour to help us with 
the project. You might be an avid gardener 
who can help with the planting or even a 
builder willing to give some of their time generously. If there are any 
families that might be willing to help with a voluntary project in the 
summer term of 2023, please do come forward via the school 
email  chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk 
We look forward to hearing from you and developing a space of sanctity 

for the children. 

Kind regards 

Mr Jeffery  

It was lovely seeing parents back in school this week enjoying the 
Year 1, 2 & 5 Christmas concert.  
 

A big, big thank you to all of the parents and caregivers who 
came and supported the Year 5, 1 and 2 Christmas Play 'No One 
Wraps Like An Elf!'.  
 

A huge well done to all of the children who took part, especially 
the actors! It was an amazing show!  
 

Special thanks to the Year  1, 2 and 5 teachers who worked so 
well with the children to bring it all together. 
 

Below are the dates and times of the remaining Christmas events 
taking place in school next week: 
 

Christmas Concerts 
Reception Concert Tuesday 13th December 9. 1 5am 
This concerts will be held in the school hall. Only two                   
parents/carers per child are allowed to attend.   
 

Nursery concert Wednesday 14th December at 
11.30am. This concert will be held in the Nursery. 
 

Christmas Post Box  
The main school and nursery post boxes will be out 
from Monday 12th December for children to bring in 
Christmas cards for their friends and teachers. Cards 
must state child’s name and class on the envelope.  
Please be aware, due to the GDPR (data protection) 
rules, we are not able to give out class lists.   
 
Christmas Parties  
All children in school and nursery will enjoy a Christmas party 
with their class and year group on Thursday 
15th December.  Children may wear their 
own party clothes on that day. However, this 
does not include;  coloured hair,  high 
heels, make-up or football kits.   Also please 
note children will need to wear warm clothes 
as they are in the playground at lunchtime for over an hour. 

Last week children were given letters          regarding party food. 
Please note which party food item your child has been requested 
to bring in and please ensure that none of the items contain nuts 
of any kind. We are a NUT-FREE school and we have several 
children with nut-allergies, therefore we cannot have any food 
products which contain nuts in school.  This includes any choco-
lates.  

 

Christmas Jumper Day 
On Friday 16th December, our final day of 
term, all children are invited to come in to 
school wearing           Christmas jumpers over 
their school            uniform.  The best Christ-
mas jumpers are those that are reused or 
upcycled to become a Christmas jumper! So 

parents/carers,  please do not buy a new jumper. Either make one 
/decorate one instead.  There will be no cost to wear a Christmas 
jumper because we are doing this for fun, not for charity!   

Staff Carol Singing 
Please remember to come and support the staff 
on the last day of term, before school at 
8.30am,  when we will be performing our tradi-
tional Christmas carol singing outside the main 
entrance.  Everybody is welcome! 

Our 10 week Family Links Nurturing programme which was run by Mrs 
Mara and Mrs Canham, has now ended.  The course covered things like: 
 

. Understanding why children behave the way they do 

. Recognising the feelings behind the behaviour 

. Exploring different approaches to discipline 

. Finding ways to develop co-operation and self-discipline in children 

. Learning the importance of looking after ourselves 
 

The parents that attended all received certificates at the end of the 
programme and gave very positive feedback.  Here are some of their 
comments:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 

Family Links Parenting Course  

Chase Lane Memorial Garden 

It didn’t even 
feel like a course,  
felt like a    
support system. 

I got ideas and 
strategies that 
really worked. 

Nice and 
friendly group 

It helped me build               
confidence and I felt   
supported to carry on 

I formed friendships 
with other parents 

Amazing 
journey  

Empowering 
and                
supportive 

Taking 
back our 
power 

Parents/Carers, this is a polite reminder that 
school will close 1 hour earlier than usual on 
Friday 16th December for the Christmas 
holidays. 
 

Please set yourself a reminder so that your 
child is not left waiting in school. 
 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 
 

End of Term Early Closure 
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Tuesday 13th December  9.15am Reception Christmas Concert  

Tuesday 13th December  ClassDojo Reward Day  

 Reception children during school day 

 Year 1  - 6 children after school 

Wednesday 14th December 11.30am Nursery Concerts  

Wednesday 14th December  3.30pm - 5pm Years 1 & 2 party games 
/entertainment with Mr Zippy  

 

Thursday 15th December Year 3,4 & 6 St Edmunds Church visit 
 

Thursday 15th December Nursery - Year 6 Christmas Parties  
 

Friday 16th December  School closes 1 hour earlier than usual 
 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 School re-opens for Spring Term 2023 
at 8.45am 

Diary Dates  

Attendance 28th November - 2nd December 2022 

Well done to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups ;- over 96%.  The 
minimum target for attendance each week as set by the Government is 
96%.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During the above period our overall school attendance was 94.1%.     
 

Year Group Class Attendance 

Year 1  Acacia 96 
Year 2 Maple  98.3 
Year 3  Cherry 96.5 

Year 5 Willow 97.9 
Year 6 Oak 98.9 

Chingford Mount - Consultation 

The Local Authority are very keen to gather the thoughts and ideas of 
the local Chingford community.  Below is a link to a short 
survey where you can share your opinions and find out 
about the suggested developments for our local area. The 
consultation period closes next Tuesday 13th December 
2022. Particular areas being discussed are Chase Lane 
Park, the Memorial Park and the Chingford Mount 
shopping area.   

Click the link below to have your say: 
https://chingfordmountareaframework.commonplace.is/  

Waltham Forest Residents’ News 

Click the links below to views the latest Waltham Forest Residents’ 
News: 
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/3
3befc9  
 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/339d442 
 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/339f9aa 

Our writers of the week are children who have performed their own 
personal best in their writing. We congratulate them on being 
superstar writers! This week our Writers of the Week come from Year 
4. 
Deran in Beech class 
Maya in Elm class 
Emma in Sequoia class 
 

We congratulate them on being superstar writers! 
Check out their writing on pages 4 - 9. 

Writers of the Week 

Year 1 & 2 PTA Christmas Event 

Play & Stay 

The last stay and play session for this year will be 
Monday 12th December.  There will be no session next 
Wednesday or Thursday?  Play & Stay sessions will 
resume on Monday 9th January 2023 

Someone’s mother has four children.   
One son is called North,  

the other is called East,  the other is called South.   
What is the fourth one called? 

Riddle of the Week 

Future Careers Project  

Dear Parents/Carers and Chase Lane community, 
 

At Chase Lane we are beginning a new Future Careers project across 
the school which hopefully will engage all the children in thinking about 
the vast opportunities that await them when they eventually leave 
education.   
 
Although careers is usually something discussed in secondary school, 
at Chase Lane we would like to get the children thinking about the 
wealth of possibilities opened to them when they reach adulthood.   
 
In the spirit of this, we would initially like to ask anyone that would be 
able to give a few minutes 
to talk about their line of 
employment to get in touch! 
It doesn’t matter whether 
you work for Morrisons or 
Microsoft, it would be 
great for the children to 
hear about different 
aspects of a wide range of 
jobs.  
 

It would be wonderful if you could come into school but we could also 
accommodate people remotely as we could potentially arrange a Teams 
meeting where you could talk for a minute or two about what you do 
and the children could have the opportunity to ask a few questions 
about your work.  
 

We are hoping that this will be a chance to get the children 
considering what different jobs look like and quite simply to know that 
different jobs exist that they may never have thought of before! 
 

Please get in touch if you can spare ten or fifteen minutes by calling 
the school office 0208 529 6827 emailing the office  
chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk with the subject ‘Careers’. 

 

Thank you in advance 
  
Mrs Jarvis 

https://chingfordmountareaframework.commonplace.is/
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/33befc9
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/33befc9
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/339d442
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/339d442
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/339f9aa
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/339f9aa
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Term Dates 2022-2023 

WEEK 1 School Dinner Menu for w/b 12th December 2022 

Answer: Someone  
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Writers of the Week  
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Free Community Events  


